
Bartlett, Nebraska 

May 19, 2025 

The Wheeler County Commissioners held a special meeting on this date at 8:00 a.m. Legal Notice of the meeting was 

published in the May 14th print edition of the Burwell Tribune and Official Agenda posted according to law. Chairman Heinz 

called the meeting to order and identified the location of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act poster on the West wall of the 

courtroom. Answering roll call were Commissioners Heinz, Plugge and Pokorny. Clerk Snider, Treasurer Seamann, County 

Attorney Joe McNally, and Road Foreman Reed were also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

During the public comment period, Mark Nordhues presented a proposal to the board for spraying of noxious weeds. The 
board reviewed the bid and told Nordhues they would make a decision at the regular May board meeting after all proposals 
has been received. Pat and Debra Kelley also met with the board about the possibility of spraying the noxious weeds for the 
county. They would get a proposal sent to the clerk with a proposal so it as well could be discussed at the next regular 
meeting.  
 
Plugge made a motion to renew the current employee health insurance policy with Blue Cross/Blue Shield Nebraska and 
authorized Snider to submit the subgroup application, seconded by Pokorny. Voting aye: Plugge, Pokorny, and Heinz. Voting 
nay: none. 
 
Pokorny made a motion to enter into executive session at 8:38 am to discuss a personnel matter, seconded by Plugge. Voting 
aye: Pokorny, Plugge, and Heinz. Voting nay: none.  
 
Heinz a made a motion to exit the executive session at 8:45 am, seconded by Pokorny. Voting aye: Heinz, Pokorny, and 
Plugge. Voting nay: none.  
 
With no other business to come before of the board, Heinz made a motion at 8:50 am to adjourn the meeting, seconded by 
Plugge. Voting aye: Heinz, Plugge, and Pokorny. Voting nay: none.  

 
The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday May 28, 2025, at 8 a.m. 

Cara Snider, County Clerk 

Travis Heinz, Board Chairman  


